CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING
SEPTEMBER 25, 2018

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan, Rita Selby, Joseph Braga, Peter Leighton, and Walter Richardson.
The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

1)  BAZAAR
Father Lemlin reported that bazaar activities are underway and that a meeting will be held in October.  Letters are being sent out soliciting donations.

2) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan reported that the scouts are up and running and that cub scouts are continuing recruiting.  A new Girl Scout troop will begin on October 4th.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 

Rita Selby reported that Grandma’s Attic is going well.  

4) FAITH FORMATION

Father Lemlin advised the committee that faith formation is underway.
5) FINANCES

Father Lemlin noted that the Finance Committee had met last Wednesday and that the parish is doing well financially.  Roland Roy announced at the Finance Committee meeting that he has been a trustee for over 30 years and will be retiring from that position in June 2019.
6) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that he siding installation was delayed due to an injury to the owner of the company that is to perform the work.  The work on the driveway should begin soon.
7) SURVEY
Father Lemlin advised the committee that a summary of the survey results will be in the November bulletin.
8) OTHER BUSINESS

Father Lemlin noted that the Knights of Columbus indicated that they would get back to him about doing something in October.
There will be a West Warwick regional meeting held at the Christ the King church hall on October 9th.  Father Lemlin noted that it is helpful for the three parishes to meet in anticipation of Father Spina’s retirement in June 2019.

.

The next meeting will be held on November 20, 2018.
There being no further business Peter Leighton made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

